
ADEQ 
A R K A N S A S 
Department of Environmental Quality 

September 26, 2014 

Mayor Jeff Crockett 
Chairman of the Board 
Ozark Mountain Regional Solid Waste Management District 
P.O. Box 1715 
Mountain Home, AR 72602 

RE: Return of Incomplete Application- Minor Modification Request- March 30, 2012 
NABORS Class 4 Landfill 
Permit Number: 0249-S4 AFIN: 03-00051 
Document Number: 66545 Cross Reference Number: 62075 

Dear Mayor Crockett: 

The Solid Waste Management Division (SWMD) received a minor modification request for the facility 
referenced above on March 30,2012. After review of the application, SWMD issued a notice of 
deficiency (NOD) on April 23, 2012. The applicant resubmitted the request on September 21, 2012, 
with response to deficiency No. I. Item No.2 related to a deficiency in financial assurance which is 
ongoing as of the writing of this letter. On January 23,2013, SWMD notified the applicant a second 
time that the financial assurance requirements must be met prior to issuance of the modification and this 
is a requirement of A. C. A. 8-6-1601. In consideration of the remaining deficiency, the application is 
being returned to the applicant under the provisions outlined by Regulation 22.304(b ). Review of this 
application is discontinued and the application is hereby considered "returned." 

Please call me at (50 I) 682-0600 with questions or comment regarding this matter. 

Sincerely,~ 

. 

cc: Leamons, . ., Engineer Supervisor- SWMD 
Maria Matoska, Engineer- SWMD 
Susan Speake, Programs Branch Support Manager- SWMD 
Gary Meador, District Inspector- SWMD 
Heidi Love, Inspector Supervisor- SWMD 
Scott Me Williams, Enforcement Coordinator - S WMD 
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